

Contact Name:

Andrew Low

Telephone:

01302 735136

E-Mail:

andrew.low@doncaster.gov.uk

Our Ref:

45013-785

Date:

27th November 2017

Dear Resident

Proposed Parking Restrictions

In response to growing concerns regarding excessive on-street vehicle parking, attributed to Doncaster Royal Infirmary Hospital. Doncaster Metropolitan Borough Council (DMBC) is proposing to introduce a series of parking restrictions to remove vehicle obstructions and reduce the associated hazards to pedestrians and other road users.

The project proposals include the installation of timed parking restrictions (10am – 3pm Monday – Friday) with associated signage, along with the introduction of double yellow line parking restrictions upon the junctions. The project proposals are shown overleaf and available for review in a larger scale at the following locations:

- <u>www.doncaster.gov.uk/services/transport-streets-parking/traffic-management-pages</u> (Current consultations)
- Doncaster Civic Office ground floor reception (between 8:30am 5:00pm)

I would be grateful if you could submit any comments you may have regarding the project proposals prior to 8th January 2018, via the above contact details. Should DMBC receive no comments by the above date, it will be assumed that you are in approval of the project proposals.

If you wish to discuss the above proposals further or require any additional information, please contact my colleague Andrew Low on the details provided above.

Yours sincerely

pp Lee Garrett

Head of Service - Waste and Highway Infrastructure

